NI LGBT Consultative Forum 
Short Report 
First Meeting Thursday 20th August 2009  
1. Present: 

Cara-Friend / LGBT Meditation Group (Steve Williamson) 

The Rainbow Project (Mirjam Bader) 

Lesbian Advocacy Services Initiative (Orlaith Hendron) 

Office of the First & Deputy First Minister (Eileen Sung) 

Independent Advisory Group to PSNI / The Rainbow Project (John O’Doherty) 

Lisburn LGBT Group (Cara McCann) 

Lisburn LGBT Group (Maria Owens) 

Belfast Pride Festival (Michael Carchrie Campbell) 

HIV Support Centre (Jennifer Andrews) 

N I Gay Rights Association (P A Maglochainn) 

Lesbian Line (Mary Baird) 

Gay Helpline / Out & About Walking Group (Colin Flinn) 

Cara-Friend / Outburst / Various (Niall Gillespie) 

Gay & Lesbian Youth NI (Liam Larmour) 

Queerspace (Michael McGuckin) 

Newry Rainbow Community (Damian McKevitt) 

 

2. Apologies, will attend future meetings: 

 

The Purple Group 

Belfast Butterfly Club 

Ulster Titans RFC 

Gay Police Association 

The Kremlin 

Department of Health & Social Services 

Limavady LGBT Group 

The Gathering 

Strabane LGBT Group 

Gay & Lesbian Across Down 

National Union of Students (NUSUSI) LGBT Liberation Group 

Youth Net 

UNISON 

NASUWT (Teachers Union) 

Alzheimer's Society LGBT Carers Group 

N.I. Prison Service 

Changing Attitude Ireland  

 

3. Awaiting Response: 

 

Department of Education 

Equality Commission 

Causeway LGBT Network 

Queen’s University LGBT Society 

Quire 

Mynt 

Dubarrys 

 

4. Presentation 

A short slide show was presented looking at suggestions for the Forum based on feedback received from various parties. These suggestions formed the basis of later discussion and covered areas such as nature of Forum, participation in Forum, purpose of Forum, meetings of Forum, chairing the Forum, admin support to Forum, email & online message board facilities for Forum. 

5. Outcomes of Discussion 

The discussion was kept loose so as to allow input from the groups who were unable to attend this first meeting. Some key initial proposals did arise however from discussion and received general agreement. 

· Forum should undertake a mapping exercise so that everyone is aware of each other’s current areas of work and where the gaps & needs are 

· Forum should meet bi-monthly 

· Forum should never take sole ownership of issues and all groups represented are always free to follow their own interest in areas of work and issues 

· Forum should where possible identify issues & areas of work where groups can support each other with increased partnership working, signposting and sharing of information 

· Forum should bring relevant consultations to meetings but also distribute immediately they are received to all Forum participants. Separate meetings of interested parties can be set up to address consultations if necessary. 

· Forum participants should commit to participation but not require that the same representatives from organisations always came, organisations may send a different representative when they themselves deem appropriate 

· Forum should establish a Terms of Reference for Forum participation. The Co-ordinators of the three staffed organisations were requested to draft a Terms of Reference based on these discussions and to disseminate electronically to Forum participants in around two weeks time. Participants should come to the next Forum meeting with feedback from their organisation on the draft Terms of Reference. 

· The next Forum meeting should take place in around one month’s time and Steve Williamson or Mirjam Bader should send out a suggested date with the draft Terms of Reference. 

· The Forum should ensure that its proceedings should be open to all the participating groups and not just to the representatives who actually attended on their behalf. This could be achieved by a password protected online message board where all information is available to participating groups. 

· Niall Gillespie and John O’Doherty were requested to investigate options for public email lists & message board open to all, and closed password protected email list & message board for Forum participants only. This would also enable participating rural groups who cannot always attend meetings in Belfast to make input to discussions on key issues and areas. The Forum should appoint a small moderation team to oversee the content and access to the public email list or message board. 

· Forum meetings will be looked after on each occasion by a Moderator rather than a Chair, and the Moderator will be rotated so that a different partipating group representative or individual will moderate at different meetings. 

· Minute taking for the Forum will be rotated amongst the three staffed LGBT organisations as part of the admin support they have agreed to provide 

· Once established the Forum should raise its profile and work through the LGBT organisations, Trade Unions, Government Departments, LGBT Commercial Venues and through all other participating groups, for example on websites, by email lists or newsletter, and through flyers.

